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Susie Emmons opened the meeting at 6:15 with the following officers present: Linn Jencopale, Nancy Carr, Kay Thomas, Aleta Mayrose, and Lynn Conklin. The liability of attending the quilt retreat was discussed. Susie contacted a lawyer and it was recommended that members sign a disclaimer that the guild is not liable if any member gets sick during or after the retreat. Purchasing a thermometer for daily temperature checks was also discussed. Nancy moved that the guild purchase a thermometer. Aleta seconded the motion. The motion was passed. Susie will draw up a form to email to Kathy, who will email it to the members attending the retreat.
At 6:30 Kathi Runyan, Vicki Kidd, JoAnne Shepherd, and Kyle Mills joined the meeting.

MEETING LOCATION:  The church is not letting anyone in the building indefinitely.
MEETING CANCELLATIONS:  Aleta will contact Jackie Olson for August and try to reschedule her for next year, preferably August. She will also cancel our September speaker, Heather Prager, and reschedule her for next year.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Kay Thomas reported no activity in the account for the month of June, therefore no written treasurer’s report was submitted.
QUILT SHOW:  Linn Jencopale reported that the Quilt Expo cancelled the entire show due to Covid 19. The theme will remain the same for next year.
RETREAT:  The retreat is still on with 17 members planning to attend. There will be a thermometer available for daily temperature checks. Attendees will sign a form (see above).
NEW BUSINESS:  There was discussion about possibly having a guild meeting on Zoom, but not in the summer. Susie wants to keep in touch with all of the members. She will send a small package of a Christmas fat quarter and a note to each member. She would also like to call each member to see if they need anything. Several people volunteered to help call.
FACEBOOK PAGE:   We have a new Facebook page with the Bear Creek logo.
MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN:  There are actually three jobs included in the membership position; directory, forms, and ads. Next year we will seek a co-chairman for this committee. We need more people at the membership table welcoming people.
NOMINATING COMMITTEE: Kay will be off the board next year, as she will have served four years. She will lead the nominating committee and needs two more members. The list of officers needs to be in the October newsletter.
SCHOLARSHIP UPDATE:  Nancy Carr will form a committee of four members to develop guidelines and financial requirements for a new scholarship fund. Vicki Kidd volunteered to be on the committee.
THANK YOU:  Thanks to Mary Nalley for all of her work on the block lotto.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:15. The next board meeting will be Tuesday August 4 at 6:30.
Submitted by Lynn Conklin


